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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
9/26/12
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.

ROLL CALL

Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Kay Turnbaugh, Emily Fidelman, Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon, Gail Eddy, Larry Foster (by phone),  Lynda McGinley. 

Library Director: Gretchen Beatty.
Absent: Jane Curtis Gazit.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Patrick Baskerville and Judd Kaiman requested including two voluntarily combined lots at 5061 Ridge Road and 30470 Boulder Canyon Drive in the Nederland Library District.  Lynda moved to approve.  Gail seconded.  Unanimously approved.

MINUTES OF August 22, 2012
Kay pointed out that “Fransen and Pittman” should be changed to “Fransen-Pittman” and “Don Martin” should be changed to “Dan Martin.”  Lynda moved to approve the minutes with these corrections.  Andrea seconded.  Gail and Lynda abstained.  Minutes were approved by quorum.  
REPORTS

President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:

Gretchen submitted the following written report: 
1. As of August 31, 2012, we have $14,328.78 in our checking account.  We have $156,162 in our Savings account, and $108,000 in our Reserve Fund.  Our Capital Fund accounts have a balance of $103,000.

2. Income in August was approximately $9500 from Boulder County, $308 from Copies & Petty cash, and $44 Interest income.  Total income: $9,826.

3. August expenses totaled $50,387.  Of that, $25,108 was paid to NCL Foundation for purchase of the Mauer property, $14,847 was for wages, $3,613 for Maintenance, $3,157 for Books & Materials, $973 for Professional Development (ALA & CAL memberships), $975 for Programs, and $630 for Utilities.
4. Accounting Specialists were unable to complete our August bookkeeping and bank reconciliation until today, so no individual reports at this time for August 2012.

Library Director’s Report:

Gretchen submitted the following written report:

2011 Audit revised and sent by John Cutler & Associates.  Approved, revised 2011 Audit needs to be submitted to The Office of the State Auditor on or before Sept. 30, 2012.

Bank Signers:  Marci Wheelock is listed as a signer on the Money Market Acct.  Jane Curtis Gazit is a signer on the Checking Acct. and the Savings Account.  We need to remove Marci from the Money Market Acct. and add another signer?  We need to remove Jane Curtis Gazit from the Checking Acct. and the Savings Account.  We need to add Andrea Begin to the Checking Acct. and to the Savings Account.  Mutual of Omaha Bank will accept the above changes if sent on NCL letter head with approval from NCL Board members (meaning, we can do this without going through the formal Board Approved Minutes, to speed up the process).   I will have approval letter to be signed at meeting.

N. side building roof and drainage project update: Tim Williams with Fransen Pittman visited the library last week to do some final measurements and color samples.  Tim assured me that the project would begin and be completed within the next couple weeks.

Parking lot proposal from Dave Taylor, Mountain Island Construction Co. $2900.00.  Grading, adjust drainage toward creek, deliver and spread 5 loads recycled asphalt and rake as necessary.  Work to include Calvary Church parking area.  Dave will call to schedule within the next couple weeks.

Replacement Toilets for public restrooms installed last week by A-C Plumbing. Bill paid out of General Fund checking, should be taken out of Construction?  

Auto Door Installation completed by Stanley Access.  Tim Plumb, Peak to Peak Electric needs to complete electrical connection before auto-opener will operate.

Personnel Handbook:  Nancy Stubbs has begun work on NCL Personnel Handbook after meeting with Neli and me in August.  Nancy expects to have a draft version this month.

Downloadable eBooks:  OverDrive contract 3 year renewal December 2012. 

3M eBooks now works with Kindle Fire.  We will offer both OverDrive and 3M in 2013.

CenturyLink Upgrade:  Lynda McGinley has contacted CenturyLink to upgrade NCL bandwidith from 6 mgs. To 12 mgs. for an additional $30 per month.  

Programs:

Johnnie LeFaiver, Children’s Program Coordinator is back and conducting all the story times and the Elementary Book Club.  

Adult Programming:  Geneva has programs scheduled through Fall.  Posting on the library website, FaceBook, advertising in the Mountain-Ear and flyers around town seem to attract attendees.

Nederland Chamber Proposal to share computer/business classes with NCL using the library and possibly the public computers.  Katrina Harms and Geneva are looking at implementation.  Details to follow.

Professional Development:  

CAL Conference 2012, Oct. 18-20.   3 staff members will attend 2 and 3 day sessions.  Neli and I will fill in at the desk so that staff can attend. 

eMedia Smackdown in Estes Park,  Sept. 21. Director attended this State-wide conference about ebooks, who is doing what, the future, OverDrive, 3M, self-publishing, etc.
Foundation Liaison's Report:
Dani presented and the Board discussed her attendance at the last Foundation meeting.  It was noted that the Foundation thought the font of the sign-up button for the e-newsletter on the NCL website was too small.
NEW BUSINESS

A first draft of the 2013 budget was presented and reviewed.  The Board asked Gretchen to publish notice that the budget is available at the library.  The date for the meeting during which public review can be given should also be published and should be early enough in December that the Mill Levy Certification can be submitted to the County Commissioner by December 15th.  The date for this meeting was set for December 12th from 7 to 9 pm.  It will be the only Board meeting that month.

Gail moved that Andrea be the signer for the NCL Money Market, Checking, and Savings accounts.  Larry seconded.  Unanimously approved.

It was agreed that the bill for replacement toilets should come out of the Construction Account.  Gail and Emily provided signed approval.  It was agreed that landscaping costs for the last two months should be reimbursed to the General Fund from the Construction Account as well. 
The Board revisited and approved the construction on the parking lot proposed by Dave Taylor by consensus.

Agendas for the 2012 Conference of the Colorado Association of Libraries will be distributed to Trustees.  Gail will be attending and agreed to present a review of what she learns at the October Board Meeting.
The Board discussed which library policies should be publically posted and agreed that the Circulation Policy, Emergency Policy, and Internet Policy should be published under the “About Us” link on the website.

OLD BUSINESS
The Board performed a final review of the 2011 Audit.  Gail moved to approve it.  Lynda seconded.  Unanimously approved.  John Cutler & Associates will be asked to file the Audit with the State and the Board will ensure this is done by September 30th.
OTHER BUSINESS

The date for the October meeting was set for the 24th.  

ADJOURNMENT

Lynda moved to adjourn at 8:50 pm.  Larry seconded.  Unanimously approved.
